

# Town of Shirley Recreation Commission

7 Keady Way

Shirley, MA 01464-0455 Phone: (978) 425- 2600 x270

Fax: (978) 425-2602

Email: <u>recreation@shirley-ma.gov</u>
Website: <u>www.shirley-ma.gov</u>

### RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES 04/24/2017

#### **Attendees:**

Keith Begun, Chair Linda Cournoyer, Member Erin Deforge, Member Jay Duffner, Member Matt Meadows, ASYS Board Member Tina Le Page, Administrative Assistant

## Meeting called to order at 6:07pm.

Bills were approved and signed.

## • Equipment

Linda mentioned that new corner flags had been purchased for Parker Road because the old ones were in bad shape and had not been replaced for several years. She was able to get them at a sale price. She also mentioned the broken benches that remained at the soccer fields. Erin said her husband may be able to take the wood from the broken benches and possibly make a new bench from it.

## Yoga

Yoga fees were discussed and it was agreed to raise fees for the senior classes in order to continue to be able to pay an instructor and not be at a loss. Fees will now be \$40 for Seniors, \$45 for out of towners, and \$8 for drop-ins for the Senior Yoga class. Linda mentioned wanting to talk to Krystin Hicks regarding whether she will be willing to offer classes through the summer or stop and pick up again in Fall.

### Other Business

Tina mentioned a mailing that came in regarding Track. While it seems an interesting program to pursure, it will be put aside for lack of manpower at the time being. Linda brought up an email received from Sandra Testa regarding the Breakers Event and will speak to Sandra about doing a mailing through SportsManager.

## Ayer Shirley Youth Soccer

• Linda reviewed the scores from the games in the past weeks. Keith mentioned an idea he got from Devens about the use of clips that attach nets to the goals, which make it much easier and faster to set them up. A discussion of the field conditions ensued. Keith asked that Tina put together an

email to Holly requesting use of the Town's credit card once again in order to purchase the patches for ASYS and SYS.

## • Shirley Youth Soccer

Tina mentioned to Jay that there is a new late registration request that just came in. Jay said it was okay to accept it. Also, there is need to reimburse a parent for the difference of \$15 since she accidentally registered her daughter as a U8 when she should be a U6. A check request will be put in with the bills approved at this meeting.

A small discussion ensued regarding the possible ability to have other Rec programs pitch in a bit more to cover Administrative Assistant costs as more is administrative work is done for those programs. Another small discussion ensued about what soccer fees include as far as maintenance of fields and equipment.

Next meeting to be held on May 8<sup>th</sup>.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm.